

TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING MARCH 2022
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, March 17, at 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains and via zoom.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on March 10, 2022.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis and Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger were present. There were 3 citizens present.  Meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.  
Report from Deputy Brooke Gagner on 2021 activities.  Deputy Brooke Gagner sent the Board a list of calls for service to give an update on the happenings in the Town related to the sheriff’s office.  More traffic stops and traffic related incidents and safety hazards on the roads.  Town has very low drug incidents.   Also high on the list were citizens asking for areas to be checked for possible problems.  Large increase in check person calls.  Overall, there was an increase in calls this year, for a total of 654.  Citizens should continue to lock vehicles and garages.
Approval of the Minutes of the February 24 and March 1 Board Meetings.    Motion was made by Paul Correll, seconded by Greg Haack to accept the February 24 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Paul Correll to accept the March 1 Town Board minutes.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the February 28 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve payment of March invoices in the amount of $57,003.54.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk: Annual Town Meeting is scheduled for April 19, 2022 at 7:00 pm with Town Board meeting after the annual town meeting.  Question regarding where to take certain appliances i.e. microwaves, etc.  Town & Country Sanitation are not picking up.   It was suggested electronic items can be turned in at Best Buy or Madison recycling.  There generally is a cost.  Horribly Hilly Hundreds bike event is scheduled for June 18, 2022.  Chair:  Airport Road reimbursement dollars should happen fairly quickly.  If we get from Dane County what their portion is, then 95% of the cost for Airport will be covered.   All FEMA money for the 2018 flooding has been received.  That money will be applied to the loan.  Greg Hyer talked to Middleton Times Tribune regarding the ATC money that the Town will be receiving.   
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  NONE
Discussion/Action on a rezone for Patrick Blake and Britta Johnson at 3887 Garfoot Rd.  Parcel 070719484800 will divide 3 acres from RR4 to RR2 and 2 acres from RR4 to RR8.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the rezone for Patrick Blake and Britta Johnson property on Garfoot Road.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Action using federal ARPA funds for Integral Building Systems proposal for video conferencing equipment to “Zoom” meetings.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Paul Correll to approve the purchase of the video conferencing equipment.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Action on approval of mower rental requirement terms and conditions.   Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the rental of mower contract and insurance coverage.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Discussion/Action on Agreement between Town of Middleton and Town of Cross Plains for Shared Road Maintenance.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the Chairman to sign this agreement with the Town of Middleton.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. 
Discussion/Action on driveway permit for Andrew Lauber, Garfoot Road.  Motion was made by Paul Correll, seconded by Greg Haack to approve the driveway permit for Andrew Lauber on Garfoot Road with the condition it meets all specs by Town Chairman.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
Nancy Meinholz, Clerk



